   MINUTES
HILTON VILLAGE ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

WEDNESDAY, December 8, 2021
Via Microsoft Teams
6:30 P.M.

PRESENT:
Roger J. Hamilton, III Chairman; John Scruggs; Jeremy Sommer; William C. Black (via email)
ABSENT:
Constance Keator; Michele Smith
STAFF:
Saul Gleiser D.; Staff

Given the COVID restrictions, and non-availability of meeting space at the Main Street Library, the meeting was conducted via Microsoft Teams. Appropriate notification was provided and links to the meeting were made available to anyone from the public wanting to participate.

(1) Mr. Hamilton called the meeting to order and welcomed the audience.  
(A) Minutes October 12, 2021 Meeting. 
The minutes were approved unanimously.
(B)  COAHV-2021-0009 – Eoghan and April Miller – 306 River Road, Reconfigure and Install new and existing doors and windows at rear. Install new K-Style gutter system. Install outdoor water heater.
The application was presented by staff and the applicant was in hand to answer questions. Ms. Miller explained the addition of the water heater to the application. Even though it will not be visible from the public-right –of-way it will be an added feature to the exterior of the building. The Board had no problems with the installation of the water heater at the proposed location as it will not permanently change the exterior of the structure. 
Ms. Miller explained their request for K-Style gutters, she said that they have ordered the half round gutters but the company they bought them from now says they are out of stock so they don’t know when they will be available and they have been unable to find a company that has them. The Board members explained that the guidelines are very clear as to the type of gutters they can approve, acknowledging the difficulty of finding them, they provided different names of manufacturers that might have them in stock.

.Mr. Sommer moved to approve the application as presented with the half-round gutters. Mr. Scruggs seconded the motion which was approved 4-0
 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M.


